PARISH OF NORTH TURTON

Minutes of the 42nd Annual Parish Meeting

held at the Barlow Edgworth on 23rd April 2018
PRESENT: 

Councillor J Catterall (in the Chair)

Parish Councillors D Appleby, H Dowle and D Wild  
Mrs G Syddall (Clerk) and two members of the public

Apologies: Cllr P Birch

1. Welcome
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming those present.

2. Minutes

Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on 15th May 2017 were circulated and read. 

3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Chairman’s Report

The Parish Council Chairman, Cllr. John Catterall, reported on some of the work of the Parish Council over the last year:

The Parish Council consists of a Chairman, a Clerk, and 7 Councillors. Following the resignation of Councillor Parker, an election for a replacement will take place in the May.
A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. 54 applications have been commented on in the past year, of which 22 related to extensions or alterations to dwellings. Thirteen were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings. 

Members of the public have attended all but one of the council meetings and had opportunity to give their opinions on planning applications, and any other issues they wish to raise.

The owner of the Pharmacy in Edgworth spoke at one meeting about the threat they were under following withdrawal of NHS funding for small pharmacies. More people need to patronise the pharmacy if it is to continue to operate. The pharmacy offers an electronic prescription service whereby patients can nominate it to receive and dispense their prescriptions. Residents are urged to take up this facility.

Some of the other things the Parish Council has been doing include:

· Replacement of the goal posts on The Moss in Belmont

· Resurfacing of the footpath across The Moss
· Spraying the edges of the footpath across the village green in Belmont
· The provision of hanging baskets for the stone bus shelter at Edgworth crossroads; there are also plans to refurbish the bus shelter

· Agreed to make a financial contribution to the purchase of planters for Edgworth by the Horticultural Society

· Upgraded the Parish Council’s website

· Registered the Parish Council’s title to the Barlow estate and The Moss with the Land Registry

· Suggested to the Boundary Commission that the proposed new Darwen Ward be named Turton & West Pennine – they agreed to change it to West Pennine Ward.

· Placed Remembrance poppies on lamp posts on the main routes through Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth, and ran an appeal for sponsorship, which raised £1072 towards the purchase price of £1250.

· Laid wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown,        St Peter’s Belmont, Edgworth Methodist Church and the war memorial in Egerton.

·  Attended the Small Business Saturday event

· Organised the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth 

· Entered the three villages into the 2018 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition. Judging starts in June.

· Supported the concerns of residents and businesses over security issues and become involved in the Local Security Forum following the public meeting at the Barlow
· Introduced written reports to keep control on our financial expenditure, asset management and risk analysis, and worked to ensure the safety of public funds. Written reports are also received from the Lengthsman and The Barlow trustees, and the PCSOs have been asked to report.

A member of the public suggested that the Chairman of the Barlow Trustees should be asked to report to the Parish Council from time to time.
In response to a question, it was confirmed that the Parish Council as Custodian Trustee of the Barlow charity merely holds the title to the estate,

and has no managerial role.

Details of Parish Councillors’ attendance at meetings was circulated.

The law states that any Councillor who does not attend six consecutive meetings automatically ceases to be a member of the Council, unless failure to attend is due to a reason approved by the Council.

5. Parish Council Accounts for 2017-2018
These were presented in shortened form. 

For the financial year 2017-2018, the Parish Council’s precept was £28,310 

Other income for the year included £9,300 from Blackburn with Darwen Council for the parish Litterman scheme, a VAT repayment of £1,126, and sponsorship of £1,072 for the poppy appeal.

Net expenditure for the year was £48,227; including £16,566 on the Lengthsman/ Litterman schemes, £740 on insurance, £452 on membership of the Lancashire Association of Local Councils; £2,345 on donations; £463 on new goal posts in Belmont; £200 audit fees, £2,095 legal fees; £1,250 on lamp post poppies; £6,350 on the George & the Dragon painting restoration (funded by a grant); and £15,455 on staffing costs (two members of staff).

The remaining £2,311 was spent on items including telephone/broadband provision/website/electricity at the toilets/stationery/postage/tree works/hanging baskets.

Reserves at the end of 2017-18 amount to £47,446
6. Parochial Charities 2017

Details were presented of the aims of the Parochial Charities and their assets. 

7. Reports from Parish Organisations
Matthew Jackson, Chairman of the 1st Turton Scouts, Cubs and Beavers, spoke about their year.

The group is without a Group Scout Leader, and a replacement treasurer has had to be found, together with new leaders and volunteers.

Increasing numbers of children want to join.

Some of the activities during the year included nights at Bowlee camp, a trip to the Birmingham NEC for a science day, and beekeeping.

The meeting ended at 8.35pm
